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Bacteria hunters get needed grant
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Mercyhurst College assistant professor Steve Mauro and his research staff get to continue an important mission for the Erie region.

A $106,500 state grant will allow Mercyhurst researchers to look for the sources of E. coli bacteria that continue to close Presque Isle State Park beaches after stormy weather and create the kind of headlines that hurt the region's tourism industry.

High bacteria counts in Lake Erie forced park officials to close beaches 57 times in 2006. A new swimming-advisory system led to only a handful of beach closings in 2007, but 37 posted advisories about high bacteria counts. In other words, the root cause of the pollution remained a nagging, serious problem, though much work has already pinpointed the pollution as stemming from human waste from creeks west of Presque Isle.

State, park and Erie County officials weren't convinced human waste was the primary culprit until November. That is when Mauro and his research team reported that water testing in Walnut Creek, Elk Creek and Trout Run during a two-year span made it clear that human waste was the pollution source. It made its way down tributary steams and into Lake Erie likely from septic tanks and other runoff sources.

With the new grant, Mauro can continue the search for specific sources. Without it, "we would have had to do the work at a later time, like 2009," he said. Obviously, any delays are harmful. Mauro is leading critical work, and Mercyhurst College deserves enormous credit for doing it.


The objective now is locate the specific sources of pollution, then get local Erie County Health Department and state Department of Environmental Protection officials fully engaged in coming up with solutions. After making major strides in 2007, Mauro and his team, thankfully, have the resources to continue.
